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Orizaba, 4th April, 1885

Dear Mr. Sander,
I have received your letter dated 13th March and one from Hübsch in which he complains bitterly that I denigrated him in front of you. I wrote to you once last year that he is longing for Loja so much that he must have fallen in love there. 

He is asking me about a yellow Cattleya maxima, does something like that exist ?

Regarding Pechacek, I believe he will have to give up competing very soon. He says that he will go to Europe within 4 months and then he speaks of Yucatan and Guatemala.
If he did not make that much with the Laelia anceps, it won’t be so bad with the other things. He used up a lot of money, Batholomeus confirms that in a letter. I don’t see that he will be able to compete with me because I know the locality already. Of course, I have not trained the people the way he does, for there was no time for that. Therefore I have to buy the plants from a man who has already trained people, and therefore they cost twice as much as they would if I collected them myself. But I need them quickly and while he collects, I go looking for things. 
But once I have the 5000 vitellinum, I shall stop using him and I’ll go myself if there is time. Also, this week I want to go to Mexico to find Od. cervantesii. Hübsch must go to Guatemala without delay before Pechacek or Fournier get there. The latter has ordered plants for the 25th and he has not returned yet. I could go to Guatemala in the autumn should Hübsch not be able to get there. But I would go cross country via Chiapas and back via Peten and Yukatan.

I enclose the letter from Hübsch. Please tell me if you really treated him so badly as he describes.

Pechacek and Bartholomeus have become enemies.

With best regards,
E. Klaboch
Enclosed a few flowers of Od. rossii. You should have received Od. citrosmum by the 13th March.
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